
                                BOARD MINUTES
                    BEMENT COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT 5

                   REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION

                              APRIL 8, 2015
The regular meeting of the Bement Community Unit School District 5 Board of Education was held Wednesday, April 8, 2015 in the FACS room.  The meeting was called to order by board president Jeanne Strack at 7:00 p.m.

Board members present were Todd Scott, Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright, Kyle Rogers and Valerie Stoerger. 
A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Wright that the executive session minutes of the March 11, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.  

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the open session minutes of the March 11, 2015 regular meeting of the board of education be approved as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Fogerson that the board appoint Sheila Greenwood president-pro-tem.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Strack that the board appoint Doug Kepley secretary-pro-tem.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

The re-elected board members were seated and repeated the Oath of Office.  They are Todd Scott, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright and Jeanne Strack. 
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Wright that the board adjourn the “Seating and Oath of Office” portion of the meeting.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
Ms. Greenwood called the meeting to order.

Board members present were Todd Scott, Jeanne Strack, Jeff Funk, Janice Fogerson, Jodi Wright, Kyle Rogers and Valerie Stoerger. 
Board member Rogers nominated board member Funk for board president.  Board member Strack seconded the nomination.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Scott that the nominations be closed.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

The president-pro-tem directed the secretary pro-tem to conduct a roll call vote for the office of president.  Strack – Funk, Funk – Funk, Scott – Funk, Stoerger – Funk, Fogerson – Funk, Rogers – Funk, Wright – Funk.

Jeff Funk was elected president of the Bement CUSD 5 Board of Education by a 7-0 vote.

Board member Funk nominated board member Rogers for board vice-president.  Board member Strack seconded the nomination.

A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Wright that the nominations be closed.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

The president directed the secretary pro-tem to conduct a roll call vote for the office of board vice-president.  Strack – Rogers, Funk – Rogers, 
Scott – Rogers, Stoerger – Rogers, Fogerson – Rogers, Rogers – Rogers, Wright – Rogers.

Kyle Rogers was elected vice-president of the Bement CUSD 5 Board of Education by a 7-0 vote.

Board member Rogers nominated board member Scott for board secretary.  Board member Funk seconded the nomination.

Board member Fogerson nominated board member Wright for board secretary.  Board member Stoerger seconded the nomination.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the nominations be closed.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

The president directed the secretary pro-tem to conduct a roll call vote for the office of board secretary.  Strack – Scott, Funk – Scott, Scott – Scott, Stoerger – Wright, Fogerson – Wright, Rogers – Scott, Wright – Wright.

Todd Scott was elected secretary of the Bement CUSD 5 Board of Education by a 4-3 vote.

A motion was made by Fogerson and seconded by Strack that future regular meetings of the board of education by held on the 2nd Wednesday of the month unless there is a legal obligation to change the date in Bement High School room H-110 as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

Mr. Kepley gave his middle/high school board report on attendance, athletics and the LOVC Principals Award. 
The board reviewed the proposed 2015-2016 and 2016-2017 high school boys basketball coop agreement with Cerro Gordo. 
Ms. Greenwood gave her elementary school board report on March Bucket Fillers and Remarkable Readers, PARCC testing, the new playground equipment purchased with JTA and BoxTops for Education funds, and the ringing of the bells to commemorate the 150th anniversary of the end of the Civil War.
In her superintendent’s report Ms. Greenwood told the board that there will be another asbestos abatement project this summer with new flooring going into the high school computer labs.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that general state aid funds have been further reduced and the district will receive only 86.5% of the amount that we are supposed to receive and that the last payment may not be received at all.  She also told the board that transportation and other categorical funding have been reduced by an additional 50% on top of the 28% reduction in transportation.  Ms. Greenwood told the board that the roofing project was almost complete and that the guttering and downspouts have been installed.  
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board accept and pay all bills as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote. 

Ms. Greenwood and the board reviewed the treasurer’s report.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the board adjourn to executive session at 7:58 p.m. to discuss the appointment, employment, compensation, discipline, performance or dismissal of personnel.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Strack that the board return to open session at 8:13 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Stoerger that the board accept Brooke Wright’s resignation as high school volleyball assistant coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Rogers that the board not reemploy Cathy Flood, with regret and a thank you, for the 2015-2016 school year as Tech Prep Coordinator.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Scott that the board hire Stephanie Eccles as the high school volleyball assistant coach for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Rogers that the board accept Tonya Flavin’s resignation as middle school volleyball head coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Wright that the board hire Katy Langan as the middle school volleyball head coach for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Funk that the board hire Aly Havener as the assistant football cheer sponsor for the 2015-2016 school year.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Scott and seconded by Strack that the board renew the district’s membership to the Illinois Elementary School Association.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Stoerger that the board renew the district’s membership to the Illinois High School Association.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Wright and seconded by Fogerson that the board set the eighth grade promotion date as Thursday, May 21, 2015 at 7 p.m. and the high school graduation date as Friday, May 22, 2015 at 7 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Funk and seconded by Scott that the board approve the proposed school calendar for the 2015-2016 school year as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.

A motion was made by Strack and seconded by Funk that the board renew the boys basketball cooperative agreement with Cerro Gordo for the 2015-2016 and 2016-2017 school years as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Rogers and seconded by Strack that the board accept Kristi Roth’s resignation as middle school volleyball assistant coach as presented.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
A motion was made by Stoerger and seconded by Strack that the board adjourn at 8:32 p.m.  Motion carried by a unanimous roll call vote.
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